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Our Christian values: Compassion, forgiveness, trust, respect, courage and  perseverance 

What a lovely first week back to school!  We hope you enjoyed the break and it seems that children have come back 

refreshed and ready for action! 

Our Christian value this half-term is COMPASSION.  We have therefore decided that we will show our compassion for 

those less fortunate than ourselves by going for the ‘Give it Up challenge’ for Lent.  This week, we have discussed what 

we could give up to either save money or to gain sponsorship money which can then be donated to our chosen charity.  

I am sure your child will have their own ideas but if they need inspiration; you can take a look at the ‘A-Z of Give it Up 

ideas’ later in this newsletter. The pupils have also discussed who they would like to collect for and the winning charity is 

Children’s Hospice South West. 

Each Wednesday of Lent (starting on Ash Wednesday, 6th March), we ask children to start bringing in their donations to 

school.  We will then collect all the money raised and announce the grand total as well as the class that managed to 

raise the most at the end of the term.  

Before then though, we have our annual Pancake Day races on Shrove Tuesday, 5th March.  We would love it if every 

child brought in their pancake pan (named if possible please!) and a ‘pancake’ (bought, home-made or even a  

cardboard version!) to join in with this BB tradition!  NB—this is not open for parents to attend but we will ensure some  

photos are in next week’s newsletter! 

Finally, in what will be a busy week, we are celebrating World Book Day on Thursday, 7th March.  More details are on the 

next page.  This is followed by our termly Parent Forum.  Karen Holmes, our Celtic Cross Education School Improvement 

Partner will also be attending.  If you are unable to attend but would like to  suggest a topic for discussion, please email 

your suggestion to: bishopbronescombe.secretary@celticcross.education by 4pm on Wednesday, 6th March. 

See you for a busy week next week!         Mrs Carmichael

Online Safety news…   You will no doubt have heard about the ‘momo challenge’ via the media recently.  

The momo character, shown with bulging eyes, supposedly appears on WhatsApp and sets children dangerous 

"challenges" such as harming themselves.  This story has gone viral but is far more hype and hoax than reality and 

there are actually no UK police reports of children harming themselves.  However, unofficial copies of cartoons such 

as Peppa Pig have been uploaded to YouTube with footage of "momo" edited in. Children watching unofficial      

uploads may therefore be exposed to the distressing images.  Please see:   

https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/technology-47393510 for more on this story.   

We have had reports of some of our younger children having seen videos containing the momo image on YouTube, 

which have been very upsetting for them, whilst others have been talking about it amongst themselves.  We have 

talked to the children this week to reassure them that they are not at risk but they should be careful about what they 

are accessing and viewing online.  We have avoided mentioning the name where at all possible in order to avoid 

highlighting it further.  We have attached a parent factsheet at the end of this newsletter, which includes information 

about how children may be exposed to this content as well as some top tips for parents.  Please also reassure your 

children that the alleged ‘momo challenge’ is not real and they are not in any danger.  However, they should not be 

searching for this online and must report unsettling content to an adult straight away. 

The recommendation is that parents use this as  an opportunity to talk to children about internet safety, have open          

conversations about what they may be accessing and set up family controls for the use of technology in the home. 



 

Classes % Lates Class % Lates 

Little Doves 94.44% 1 Pelicans 97.04% 2 

Little Fish 99.23% 4 Angels 95.02% 1 

Little Lambs 98.89% 2 Faith 96.67% 0 

Peacocks 97.04% 3 Hope 98.15% 1 

Phoenix 94.81%  1       

WEEKLY ATTENDANCE 

 

 

 

We have received correspondence from a local resident to say that they were upset by a  
parent when they discussing parking outside their house.  Despite the fact that the number of 
parking spaces at school has increased, we do understand that there is still a need to park in 
the local residential area.  Can we please ask that parents and carers respect local residents' 
access to their property?              Many Thanks 



2018/19 Spring Term Diary Dates: 
Tues 26th Feb—Yr 1 Phonics info session—3.30pm 

Thurs 28th Feb—KS1 (Yr2) SATs info session—3.30pm 

Mon 4th March—Coffee & Cake session with PSA and Family Support Workers @ 9am 

Thurs 7th March—World Book Day ‘Reading snuggle--down afternoon’ 1:30pm,  

followed by: Parent Forum 

2nd & 3rd April—Parent Consultation Meetings 

Tues 2nd April—Easter Communion—2pm all welcome 

Fri 5th April—Last day of Term, there will be no BBkids afternoon sessions 

Tues 23rd April—Summer Term begins 

Mon 20th May—Y6 Skern Lodge meeting @ 3.30pm 

           

 

The children from LKS2 enjoyed a glorious day at Eden. 
We took part in a fascinating workshop to support our 
Chocolate topic. The children learned lots about the 
global food supply chain we all rely on. As usual,  
behaviour was fab! Thank you to the wonderful parent 
helpers who made the trip possible.  

After noticing quite a bit of litter in the secret garden, Rainbows 1 decided 
they wanted to do a litter pick. This week they have become Save the World 
Super Heroes and have used their powers to make signs to display around 
the school, to remind everyone to put their litter in the bin! On Friday we put 
on our capes and went on a litter picking mission. We were amazed at how 
much litter we found!  

Five children had a fantastic time on Tuesday taking part in a dance festival at Cornwall College. They 
were all taught a contemporary style dance throughout the morning by students at the college. In the 
afternoon, they then got to experience a lighting and sound check before performing their dances in front 
of parents in the Keay Theatre!  It was a brilliant day. 



 

 

 





 


